
Learning and achieving; today, tomorrow, for life! 

Message from Miss Gibbs   

 

Message from the Governors 

As the children finish their first full week back to school, the governors want to take this opportunity to welcome back     
children, parents and carers. We hope you had a great summer. We also want to extend a warm welcome to all new children, 
parents and carers to the Leverton family. We hope you are all settling in well and looking forward to being part of the 
Leverton community. 

We look forward to meeting parents and carers, and seeing the children in school, when we make our visits.  

We also want to take a moment to share our condolences with the whole Leverton team, on the sad passing of our long-term 
colleague, Mrs Doubleday. Many of the school staff and governors worked with Mrs Doubleday for many years, we send our 
sincerest condolences to Mrs Doubleday’s family, she will be missed.  

Thursday 25th September 

Following on from my recent letter regarding the sad passing of our dear colleague, Deb. As you are aware, Deb was an incred-
ibly important part of the Leverton Primary School community, and her loss has left a deep impact on all of us. 

Many members of staff would like to attend her funeral to pay their respects, and we are currently exploring ways to balance 
this with ensuring the safety and well-being of the children in our care. We fully understand that some parents may have 
work commitments, and we are committed to making this process as smooth as possible for everyone. 

On Thursday, 25th September, we would like to offer the opportunity for parents to pick up their children between 1:30 pm 
and 2:00 pm. This would help us ensure that staff can attend the service, while also keeping school operations as unaffected 
as possible. However, we fully understand that not all parents may be able to pick up their children during this time. If you 
are able to do so, we would be most grateful, but if your child needs to remain at school, we will make the necessary arrange-
ments to ensure they are cared for. 

Some members of staff, including a number of teachers and teaching assistants, will not be attending the funeral and will be 
staying at school to provide full support for the children who remain. 

We sincerely appreciate the understanding and kind comments many of you have shared with us during this difficult time. 
Your continued support means a great deal to the staff and children here at Leverton. 

If you would like your child to stay in school on the 25th September, please inform us by emailing adminassis-
tant@leverton.essex.sch.uk by Friday 12th September 2025. This will help us to plan accordingly. 

Thank you once again for your understanding and support. 

PE Kit Reminder 

• Black joggers/shorts and white t-shirt*, black jumper  
       (*These items with the school logo embroidered can be bought from school office, this is optional.) 

• Trainers 

• Year 5 swimming kit; trunks, swimming costume, swimming hat and towel 

• No jewellery 

• No football kits unless you have a football club, this must be brought in and changed into, if it is a lunchtime football  
club, children must change back into their uniform for the afternoon 
 
Sickness Bug  
 
If your child has been unwell with sickness and or diarrhoea they must stay off school for at least 48 hours after the            

symptoms have stopped - for further information  please use the following link to see the NHS guidelines - Diarrhoea and 
vomiting - NHS  
 
Talk Homework: "What Does Happiness Mean?" 
 
Task Description: 
Have a discussion with your child about what happiness means to them. Model and discuss what happiness means to you. What 
makes them feel happy? How do you know when people are happy? 
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Going Home Arrangements  

We have certain going home arrangements in place so that we can keep children safe. Staff are also getting used to new parents 
faces and so dismissing classes can sometimes take longer than expected. Please bare with us while we dismiss children.  

Clothes Bin 

As you can see we have sold some land. School budgets are tight and so this money will pay for certain areas of the school that 
need updating, e.g. we have new blinds in all classrooms. The clothes bin has been moved, as a result, it is now located outside 
Year 6. Please ensure that children are not climbing on the bin!  

Year 5 Workshop 

Year 5 had an exciting launch to their new topic this week as they became explorers on a journey into Ancient Egypt! The     
children investigated a range of artefacts, sparking curiosity and discussion, before venturing into our very own ‘tomb’ that had 
been set up in school. Their sense of awe and wonder was clear to see as they uncovered clues about life thousands of years ago. 
On Thursday, the adventure continued with a special workshop led by an expert from the local museum, who brought history to 
life with fascinating stories and hands-on activities. It was a fantastic start to our Egyptian learning journey! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It has been a great start to term, thank you. Have a wonderful weekend!  

 

 



Year 6 to 7 secondary admission round for September 2026 

 
The new secondary school admission round opened on Friday, 12 September 2025, for parents of current Year 6 

children to apply for a secondary school (Year 7) place for September 2026.The statutory national closing date for 
applications is 31 October 2025. 

 
Applications can be made online via www.essex.gov.uk/admissions. 99% of parents in Essex applied online last year. 

All of the application information is available on the website above.  
Open Day Information 



Afterschool Club Activities w/c  15 September 2025 

Art Activities 

Make a self portrait 

Make a Hungry Hippo game 

We will also be outside for games and activities weather 
permitting. 

When collecting please call the Afterschool Club phone on 
arrival - 07761 729756 

Afterschool Club is available every day from 3.15 - 6.00.  

Costs - up to 4.45pm £6.00 per session if they are         
collected    after this time it will be  £11.00 per session.   

All sessions must be booked in advance, contact Mrs      
Pentelow on 07761 729756 or email                                 
extendedschools@leverton.essex.sch.uk.  Once your space 
is   confirmed, payments must be made before your child    
attends their session. Payment is  via the school gateway 
app please. 

Payments to be made in advance please. 

The following children are celebrating birthdays this week  
 

Hiruja 10. Paisley 5, Dolcie 9, Clara 9, Maddison 10, Arla 5, 
Shanel 8, Lullah-Belle 5, Oliver 9, Jeremie 7, Melisa 9. 

 

Best Attendance 

This week’s best attendance was 

                          Willow Class                                

                            With 99%   

   Well done!    

Dates For Your Diary 

Fri 24 October 25  Break up for Half Term 

Mon 3 November 25  Inset Day 

Tues 4 November 25 Children Return  

Fri 19 December 25  Break up for Christmas 

Mon  05 January 26  Children Return 

Fri 13 February 26  Break up for Half Term  

Mon 23 February 26 Children Return 

Fri 27 March  26  Break up for Easter 

Mon 13 April 26   Children Return 

Mon 04 May 26  Bank Holiday 

Thurs 21 May 26  Break up for Half Term 

Fri 22 May 26  Inset day 

Mon 01 Jun 26  Children Return 

Fri 17 July 26  Break up for Summer 

Mon 20 July 26  Inset Day 

BREAKFAST CLUB  

Leverton Primary School offer a free 
Breakfast Club from 8.15am till 8.45am. 
This offering is available to children in  
Reception through to year 6. We will      
require you to book via a Google Form (QR 

code below) to   ensure we have the correct food options 
available and staffing ratios.  

We understand that parents may require longer than the free 
30-minute sessions and we have extended our opening hours 
to accommodate those parents who need to get to work early. 
Therefore, Breakfast Club will be open from 7.30am till 
8.15am at a chargeable fee of £3 per session (as above, from 
8.15am – 8.45am will be free).  

The chargeable session will need to be booked directly with 
Mrs Pentelow.  This can be done via message to 07761 729756 
or email extendedschools@leverton.essex.sch.uk   

Please Scan the QR code/s below to book your free place, 
please note they are bookable monthly       

 

 

September QR Code 




